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Summary 

 
This report advises Members of action taken by the Town Clerk since the last meeting of the 
Board, in consultation with the Chairman and Deputy Chairman, in accordance with Standing 
Order Nos. 41(a) and (b).  
 
Recommendation: 
 

 That Members note the report.  
 

Main Report 
 

Urgent Authority – London Borough of Redbridge - Aldersbrook and Lake 

House Parking Scheme Consultation Response [27 October 2017]  

1. The introduction of a Residents Parking Zone in Forest Gate North displaced a 
range of resident and commuter parking to Centre and Lake House Roads, 
Wanstead Flats.  The consequent introduction of parking restrictions on these 
roads has further displaced this parking to residential roads in Aldersbrook and 
Lake House Estates. 
 

2. In response to increased demand for on-street parking in the Aldersbrook and 
Lake House areas, the London Borough of Redbridge launched a public 
consultation on proposals to restrict parking times or introduce a fully charged for 
Parking Permit Controls. 

 
3. Both proposals will have a direct impact on parking provision on residential 

streets which are utilised by visitors to Epping Forest.  To meet the consultation 
deadline of 27 October it is proposed that a response by the Chairman favouring 
limited time restrictions is sent to the London Borough of Redbridge.  

 
4. Urgent authority was sought as the consultation closed on 27 October 2017 and 

the Epping Forest and Commons Committee was not scheduled to meet next 
until 20 November 2017.  
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